
Opening day

Newfoundland Memorial College.

Studies serve for delight, for ornament and ability. 
They peifect nature and are perfected by experience.

—Bacon.

HE MEMORIAL COLLEGE was built by the 
Government, as a Memorial to all who, by land, sea 
or air, gave their service and their lives for King and 
Country, in the Great War of 1914-1918.

The Building was opened in 1924 as a Normal 
School for teachers, under the Principal, Mr. S. P. 

White way, B.Sc. But the Founders had a further purpose in 
view, and, with the assistance of the Carnegie Foundation, they 
are opening in September next a Junior University College, the 
object of which is to provide the first two years (“ Freshman 
and Sophomore”) of University training in Arts and pure 
Science.

This will enable the daughters and sons of Newfoundland 
citizens, after completing their High School Course, to carry 
on their studies (i.e., “ Freshman and Sophomore” years) with­
out going Overseas. They will be prepared to pass on to any 
University in Canada they may select, or any University in 
the British Empire or United States of America, and begin 
their course at such Universities (in the case of North 
American Universities) as a rule with the status of 3rd year 
students.

The Curriculum will include English, Mathematics, Chemis­
try, Physics, Latin, Greek, French, German, Spanish. Other 
subjects will be added later, according to need shown.


